





officially appointed priest for both groups in 1965; after Suzuki-roshi’s death in
December 1971, Katagiri-roshi left Zen Center and eventually formed his own
group in Minneapolis. He has visited us frequently in the last twelve years, often
staying for about a week in the Fall and giving lectures on chapters from Ddgen’s
Shobogenzo. So, for older students who knew him in Zen Center’s formative years,
and for many newer students who have heard his lectures, Katagiri-roshi is an old
friend and respected teacher. We are very grateful that he has been able to take
time out from his many activities in Minneapolis and throughout the mid-western
States, to support and guide us through the coming year of changes and transition.
On March 14, Katagiri-roshi was formally installed as Abbot in a ceremony at 300
Page Street in San Francisco.
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